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www.Moody Middle website calendar 
WEEKLY EVENTS 
Mon / Wed @ 07:40                    Senior Band Practice 
Mon / Tues @ 12:02                    Art Club with Mr. Walker (Art Room) 
Mondays 2:55-3:55                     Chess Club (Youth Lounge) (not 1st Mondays) 
Mondays 12:02-1:10                   Jazz Band 
Mon/Wed @ 3-4:15                    Wrestling (Dec-Feb) 
Mon / Thurs 7:45-8:20                Gr 7 girls Basketball (Jan-Mar) 
Mon / Thurs 3-4:15pm                Gr 7/8 boys Basketball (Dec-Mar) 
Tues 7:45/Wed 3-4pm                Gr 8 girls Basketball (Jan-Mar) 
Tues/Thurs lunch                          Gr 6 Basketball – starting Jan 10 
Tues/Thurs @ 07:40                     Junior Band Practice 
Tues/Thurs 3-4:15                        Spring Musical practice 
Tues 3-4:15pm (Jan 15-Mar 5) Youth Club – Cooking 
Wed 3-4:00 (Jan 16-Mar 6)         Youth Club – Wacky Experiments 
Thurs 3-4:15pm (Jan 17-Mar 7) Youth Club – Creative Arts 
Thursdays @ lunch                        Improv Club 
Fri @ 07:40                                     Choir practice 
Fri @ 3:00pm                                  Badminton Club 
Fri 3-5pm                                         Friends of Simon tutoring 

 
FEBRUARY 

7 Cross Catchment begins today @ 09:00 
7 Ski & Snowboard Club 

9-15 French Immersion trip to Quebec 
11-15 Real Acts of Caring (RAC) Week 

13 Cross Catchment closes @ 4pm 
14 Ski & Snowboard Club 
15 Schools not in session 
18 BC Family Day -  Schools not in session 
20 PAC Treat Day 
22 District Pro D -  Schools not in session 
26 PMSS Spring Concert – Senior Band participating 
27 Pink Shirt Day (Anti-bullying day) 
27 Early Dismissal @ 1:45pm – Communicating Student Learning 3-

way conferences 
 
 
Stay tuned! 
Our daily announcements are posted on our website at moodymiddle.ca for parents to refer 
to. You’ll even find important dates running as a banner across the top of our webpage!  
 
 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx


 
Greetings from the Admin Team 
Greetings EMMSOTA Community, 
 
Winter is in the air and our students and teachers in Earth Pod are finally on their way to their 
long-awaited trip to Québec.  Months of planning and excitement have allowed our teachers 
to prepare our students for the experience of a lifetime.  A total of 44 students in grades 7 and 
8 will journey to Québec to visit many different places while practicing the French language.  
Thank you to Mme Leblanc, Mme Grayston, Ms. Armstrong, and Mr. Clay for accompanying 
the group on their journey.  Some highlights on the trip include participating in a circus camp, 
visiting the world famous Winter Carnival, tasting from the Sugar Shack, and shopping in 
Québec City. 
 
Welcome to Mr. Andrew Lloyd who will be supporting ÉMMSOTA next week for day to day 
operations.  Mr. Clay will still be in contact through email during the Québec trip.  Our 
ÉMMSOTA community are welcome to contact Mr. Lloyd and/or Mr. Abello if you have any 
questions. 
 
Mark Clay, Principal & Alex Abello, Admin Assistant 
École Moody Middle School of the Arts 
 
Moody Spirit Wear – Final ONLINE ordering deadline Friday Feb 8th 
Our new Moody Spirit Wear orders are coming to an end!  Order ONLINE now so your student 
can add to their "Spirit Wear Friday" (and everyday) wardrobes. 
 
We have lots of styles and colours to 
choose from.  Regular t-shirts, long 
sleeved t-shirts, hoodies, zipper hoodies 
and sweat pants!  All the styles will have 
our new Double M logo – either with a 
full-sized print across the front (black & 
white), or a smaller embroidered 
version (colour) on the chest/left side. 
 
Students had the opportunity to try on 
styles and sizes (this week) - please ask 
them to confirm what size they need! 
 
The amount due is VARIABLE (not $0), 
and will change with each item ordered 
- the final cost is indicated on the 
custom order form.  Please ensure you 
fill out EACH FIELD for the item you wish 
to order.  Please note there is a $3.00 
surcharge for LOGO C – the embroidered 
Logo! 
 
 



Letters and information from the SD43 Superintendent  
• Letter regarding vaping and cannabis use by youth or children 
• Get the facts on Cannabis 
• Talking with your teen about vaping 
• Vape info 
• Superintendent's Letter re Carbon Monoxide Detectors Jan 2019 

 
RAC Week at Moody Middle – Spirit BRICK Group 

During Feb. 11-14 École Moody Middle School of the Arts is 
celebrating RAC (Real Acts of Caring) Week . We will continue 
with our focus on kindness to the end of the month!  Every day 
students are encouraged to take notice of real acts of caring 
from students and staff around the school.  PINK slips will be 
made available for anyone to fill in to acknowledge the kindness 
they see. We will have a RAC box stationed in our foyer. A draw 
will be done each day to award a prize. Both the entry person 
and do-gooder will receive a token of appreciation.  Being kinder 
than necessary is an important value at Moody Middle! 

 
PAC Water Bottle Fundraiser! 
The ÉMMSOTA PAC water bottle fundraiser has started, with our first delivery arriving this 
week - just in time for special Valentine’s Day gifts!  The fundraiser continues, and orders will 
be delivered free of charge to the school every 3rd Thursday of the month.   
 
View the bottles and Order ONLINE @ 
https://kinderbooks.ca/pages/moodymiddle 

 
*Please see the end 
of our newsletter 
for the full PAC 
Water Bottle 
Fundraiser letter to 
parents 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/SD43%20publications/Superintendent's%20Ltr%20to%20Parents%20re%20Vapour%20and%20Cannabis%20Products%20Control%20Act2019-final.pdf
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/SD43%20publications/Get%20the%20Facts%20on%20Cannabis.pdf
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/SD43%20publications/Talking%20with%20Your%20Teen%20About%20Vaping%20-%20December%2018.pdf
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/SD43%20publications/Vape%20Info.pdf
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/SD43%20publications/Superintendent's%20Letter%20re%20CarbonMonoxideDetectors%20Jan2019.pdf


Band & Choir 
The Sr. Band students at ÉMMSOTA have an exciting opportunity to 
team up with the Concert Band students at Port Moody Secondary 
for their Spring Concert on Tuesday, February 26th. Moody Middle 
Sr. Band students will meet at 4:00pm on Tuesday, February 
26th for a dress rehearsal and soup dinner to prepare for a 
performance in the concert which starts at 7:00pm. Our Sr. Band 
students will get to watch a great concert and also join with the 
PMSS Jr. and Sr. Concert Bands as well as the Port Moody 
Community Band in one mass band to perform our two songs. This 

is sure to be an experience our Band students will not forget! 
 
Counsellor’s Corner  
Next week, we are starting a tutoring program here at Moody Middle, with students coming 
over from Port Moody Secondary to help our students.  
It will start Monday, February 11th, and it will go from 2:45 to 3:45 in the Library/Learning 
Commons.  It will run every Monday at that time, except for our staff meeting days which are 
usually the first Monday of the month.  Please encourage your child to attend if they need 
extra help or time to complete their assignments.  If you have questions, please email me at 
marmstrong@sd43.bc.ca 
 
Quebec Trip for Late French Immersion 

 
 
Our LFI staff and students are off to Quebec  
for the next week.  BON VOYAGE!!! 
 
 
 
 

 
Welcome to new staff at ÉMMSOTA! 
We would like to introduce and welcome our two newest staff members – Ms. Katie Grigg 
(Division 7, for Ms. Jung) and Ms. Katherine Fitzgerald (Division 11, for Mr. Sousa).  Following 
are quick bios of both. 
Ms. Grigg: 
Hello Parents and Happy New Year! I would like to introduce myself, my name is Katie Grigg. I 
will be teaching in Fire Pod until June, 2019. I am very much looking forward to this exciting 
time! I was fortunate enough to grow up in School District 43. From a very young age, I was 
inspired by the teachers that I had during my educational years in Coquitlam. I always knew 
that my career goal was to work with children. It is an honor for me to now teach in this school 
district. I have been teaching for SD43 for three years and I recently returned from teaching in 
England for eight months. I have travelled extensively, and I embrace new cultures and 
diversity. I am looking forward to working with the students and staff of Moody Middle! 
Ms. Fitzgerald: 
My journey from student to teacher has been in School District 43. As a hobby artist with a 
background in acting, I am excited to have landed at Ecole Moody Middle School of the Arts! 

mailto:marmstrong@sd43.bc.ca


Outside of the classroom I am a proud dog mom, love nature and hiking, and have a passion 
for all things culinary.  
 
Athletics 

• Gr 7 Girls Basketball – practices Mon/Fri @ lunch – Coach Clay mclay@sd43.bc.ca  
• Gr 7 girls games Tuesdays after school 
• Gr 8 Girls Basketball – practices Tuesday 07:45-08:20/Wednesday 3-4pm – Coach Budai 

tbudai@sd43.bc.ca  
• Gr 8 girls games Wednesdays after school 
• Gr 7/8 Boys Basketball – practices Monday/Thursday 3-4:15 – Coach Abello 

aabello@sd43.bc.ca  
• Gr 6 Basketball – practices Tuesday/Thursday lunch – Coach Chambers & Coach Zimmer 

achambers@sd43.bc.ca & czimmer@sd43.bc.ca  
• Wrestling – practices Mon/Wed 3-4:15pm – Coach Grayston rgrayston@sd43.bc.ca  

 
Questions?  Please contact Athletics Director/Coach Abello – aabello@sd43.bc.ca 
 
Volunteers are often needed to drive for Games.   If you can help with driving, please ensure 
you have your Volunteer forms and Driver forms completed.  Forms can be found on our 
website:   https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Parents/forms/Pages/default.aspx 
 
WRESTLING:   
Hello All Wrestlers and their families: 
 
Our regular wrestling practices are Mondays and Wednesdays in the room beside the Library 
Learning Commons. We have three meets and district finals coming up and will need parent 
drivers as volunteers!  
 
Students will carpool to the meets but will need to be picked up or to find their own way 
home.  If this is a problem, please let Mme Grayston know asap and we'll work something out  
rgrayston@sd43.bc.ca 
 
Please ensure that your volunteer form/crim check have been filled out, as well as a driver's 
abstract.  All of that information can be found in this link, under OPTIONAL FORMS  
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Parents/forms/Pages/default.aspx 
 
Practices:  
Monday, February 11th 
Wednesday, February 13th 
Monday, February 18th NO PRACTICE - BC FAMILY DAY 
Wednesday, February 20th 
Thursday, February 21st - MEET 
Monday, February 25th 
Wednesday, February 27th 
Thursday, February 28th - DISTRICT FINALS 
 
Wrestling Meets 

mailto:mclay@sd43.bc.ca
mailto:tbudai@sd43.bc.ca
mailto:aabello@sd43.bc.ca
mailto:achambers@sd43.bc.ca
mailto:czimmer@sd43.bc.ca
mailto:rgrayston@sd43.bc.ca
mailto:aabello@sd43.bc.ca
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Parents/forms/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:rgrayston@sd43.bc.ca
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Parents/forms/Pages/default.aspx


• Thursday, February 21st Meet at SFU Burnaby, arrive at 3:25, begin at 
3:40 (5:30 approximate ending) 

• Thursday, February 28th - Location yet to be determined 
 
If you have any questions, please be in touch with Mme Grayston rgrayston@sd43.bc.ca 
 
 
Ski & Snowboard Club 
DATES:  JAN 24, 31, FEB 7, 14 & MAR 14 
Please note there was an error in the dates published 
for ski club on the registration & permission form – 
our fifth day is MARCH 14th, NOT MAR 4th. 
 
Our student season passes are ready for pick up at 
Guest Services located in the Mount Seymour Alpine 
Activity Centre. Students and parents must present a 
piece of ID each.  Seymour staff will ask you to sign a waiver, take your photo and print your 
pass. 😊😊 
 
Yearbooks – regular price of $45! 
Yearbooks are available for purchase using School Cash Online. Please see Ms. Walling for a 
paper order form if you are paying by cash or cheque. Don't miss your chance to get the 
yearbook, to help keep your memories from this year! 
 
Library Learning Commons: 
 

EMMSOTA’s Book of the Year Contest 
The 10 books in the running for Book 
of the Year have been popular, with 
most of them checked out over the 
winter break.  Though lots of 
students seem to be reading them, 
not many have taken the surveys to 
be eligible to vote for their 
favourite.  Prestige and prizes are 
involved, so students should come 
to the Library Learning Commons 
with their device so their name can 
go in the draw.  The top reader from 
each Division will win a prize! 

Contest closes on April 30. 
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/LibraryServices/Pages/BookoftheYear.aspx 
 
 
 
 

mailto:rgrayston@sd43.bc.ca
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/LibraryServices/Pages/BookoftheYear.aspx


 
COMMUNITY LISTINGS 
Please see our Moody Middle website for many different community opportunities!  
Examples include: 

• Port Moody EPIC Youth Spring Break Camps 2019 
• Coquitlam Sharks Aquatic - try water polo free Feb 15th 
• Port Moody Farmers Markets kids club (ages 5-12) 
• SD43 Friends & Family courses - discount code included! 
• https://evergreenculturalcentre.ca/camps/ (Spring Break Camps) 
• Place Des Arts adapted Art programs for Youth and Adults Winter Spring 

2019 
• Port Moody Aquarians swim club 
• Wheelchair Sports with Lacrosse - open to all participants 
• SHARE Parent & Caregivers' Circle Jan 2019 

 
 

Attention to Winter Weather! 
While the District tries to make the best decision with the information available, the weather 
does change quickly. Therefore, when schools remain open, decisions to stay at home during 
challenging weather conditions should be made by each family. 
 
Schools are not routinely closed due to snow or other inclement weather conditions. All 
schools in School District 43 (Coquitlam) will remain OPEN, if at all possible, during winter 
weather, including snowfall.  
 
However, on occasion, a district-wide or partial-district closure is required due to extreme  
weather. Partial-district closures affecting individual schools may occur due to the very 
different geography within our school district.  If there is a partial-district closure affected, 
schools will be identified. 
 
The decision on schools remaining open or needing to be closed, because of extreme weather, 
occurs before 6:30 a.m. so that families can plan and make alternate arrangements.  
 
Any district-wide or partial-district closure will be decided and communicated by 6:30 a.m. 
via the School District 43 website www.sd43.bc.ca and CKNW AM 980 radio, CKWX 1130 
radio and CBC (690) radio.   
 
Extreme weather can also impact transit. Transit schedules may face significant changes or 
cancellations due to the weather conditions. Parents seeking information on transit schedules 
need to consult the Translink website: http://www.translink.ca/  
 
We encourage families to continuously check the School District 43 website for updates and 
changes: www.sd43.bc.ca  
 
Learn more about SD43’s process for emergency and inclement weather status updates at: 
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/NewsEvents/Pages/EmergencyInformation.aspx 

https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/Community%20News%20and%20Information/Pt%20Moody%20EPIC%20Youth%20Camp%20Spring%20Break%20Camp%20-%202019.pdf
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/Community%20News%20and%20Information/Sharks_water_polo_2019.pdf
http://www.makebakegrow.com/pop
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publication%20Documents/Pages/default.aspx
https://evergreenculturalcentre.ca/camps/
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/Community%20News%20and%20Information/Place%20des%20Arts_Arts%20and%20Wellness_Adapted%20Arts%20Poster%20Winter%20Spring%202018_19.pdf
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/Community%20News%20and%20Information/Place%20des%20Arts_Arts%20and%20Wellness_Adapted%20Arts%20Poster%20Winter%20Spring%202018_19.pdf
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/Community%20News%20and%20Information/PtMoodyAquarians%20Advertisement.pdf
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/Community%20News%20and%20Information/Wheelchair%20Sports%20with%20Lacrosse.pdf
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/Community%20News%20and%20Information/January%202019%20ParentCaregivers'%20Circle%20Flyer%20Jan%202019.pdf
http://www.translink.ca/
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/NewsEvents/Pages/EmergencyInformation.aspx


 
ÉMMSOTA/Moody Middle PAC 
PAC WATER BOTTLE FUNDRAISER 
Please see the end of our newsletter for information 
about the Stainless Steel Spirit Animal water bottles, 
available for purchase through our website at: 
https://kinderbooks.ca/pages/moodymiddle 
 
 
Upcoming Hot Lunch and Treat Days – Online Ordering Available through Munch a Lunch:   
https://munchalunch.com/schools/moodymiddleschool/ 

o Feb. 20 – Treat Day – treats available to students for cash purchase  
o Mar 6 - Pizza (Fresh Slice) 

• PAC Meeting Dates for the remainder of the school year are:  
March 4, April 1, May 6, June 10.  All parents and guardians are welcome! 

PAC Donations: 
The Moody Middle PAC has decided to have a “by donation” fundraising initiative along with 
ongoing fundraising efforts throughout this school year.  
 
We are asking parents for either a one-time donation, participation in fundraising events, or 
both throughout the 2018-2019 school year.  Funds accumulated will be used to purchase “Wish 
List’ items that staff and parents at Moody Middle decide will enrich our children’s school 
experience.   
 
Here are some of the items funded by PAC dollars in recent years: 
• Social media awareness presentations for students and parents 
• fieldtrip transportation costs 
• spirit wear t-shirts for all students 
• digital camera equipment 
• Cultural performances 
• Grade 8 leaving celebration 
 
Thank you in advance for your support. 
 
We encourage you to use SchoolCashOnline to make your payment – click on the following link 
(http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/WebPages/Online%20Payments.aspx).   
You may also fill out the form below and return it along with your payment to the office.  Please 
make all cheques payable to Moody Middle School. 
 
Please click on the following link for the full PAC Donation letter:  
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Parents/PAC/PAC%20News/Moody%20Middle%20Donation
%20Letter%20Sep%202018.pdf 
 
ÉMMSOTA PAC Facebook Page:  
 “Like” our page to receive updates on events, meetings and fundraising 
initiatives:  https://www.facebook.com/ÉMMSOTAPAC/ 
 

https://kinderbooks.ca/pages/moodymiddle
https://munchalunch.com/schools/moodymiddleschool/
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/WebPages/Online%20Payments.aspx
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Parents/PAC/PAC%20News/Moody%20Middle%20Donation%20Letter%20Sep%202018.pdf
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Parents/PAC/PAC%20News/Moody%20Middle%20Donation%20Letter%20Sep%202018.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/EMMSOTAPAC/


  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
PAC FUNDRAISERS: 
Please Help Moody Middle PAC fundraise while doing your shopping! 
 

Thrifty Foods 
Thrifty Foods will donate 5% of the dollars you 
load on your pre-assigned Smile card to 
Moody Middle’s PAC to help fund fieldtrips. 
Please contact Heather Skipworth via email at 
skippys@shaw.ca or phone 604-461-6570 for 
more information. 

 
Cobs Bakery – Suter Brook Village 
When shopping at COBS Bread - Suter Brook Village location mention 
Moody Middle and COBS will donate 5% back to PAC initiatives for our 
school. 
 
 
 

Port Moody Liquor Store  
– Corner of St. Johns & Williams Street 
Before making a purchase mention Moody Middle 
School and 4% from your purchase will be 
donated back to PAC. 

 
 

Return-It Express - 2560 Barnet Hwy, Coquitlam  
No sorting required and proceeds from your returned bottles & 
cans come back to Moody Middle’s PAC.  Bag returns in clear 
plastic bags and drop off at any Encorp Return-It Express 
location.  Enter the school’s phone # 604-461-7384 at the 
Express kiosk and print out labels for your returns. 

 
 

 
moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca                                                                                        School Website 

PAC Website 
District Website 

Moody Middle communicates with families via email, including sending newsletters, field trip notices and payment notices.  If 
you do NOT wish to receive email from Moody Middle, please reply to this email with ‘UNSUBSCRIBE’ in the subject line. 

mailto:moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Parents/PAC/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Parents/PAC/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/Pages/default.aspx

